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Grand	Knight’s	Report

	August	2013

by John Blaney, Grand Knight

 Council 9487 began the Columbian year with 
a fun-packed weekend. With four large smokers 
working through Friday night smoking approxi-
mately 200 pounds of brisket and pork, about 13 
Knights helped out Brothers Mike Ulibarri and 
Patrick Larkin untill 10:30 p.m.

Only four managed to stay the entire night to 
make sure that the barbecues were on track for the 
dinner after the 5 o’clock Mass. In the morning, 
brother Dave Atkins was present at church mov-
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ing and cleaning all the benches 
to perfection so that parishioners 
could sit, eat, mingle and have a 
great time.

I believe that the Knights 
served approximately 200 people 
that night, and we sold out of all 
of the meat. What a well planned 
and great event! Another thing that 
I was really proud of was  that we 

Here’s the scoop:
Ice Cream Social
is coming Aug. 10
by John Piccolo, PGK, Event Chairman

The sixth annual Knights of Columbus Council 
9487 Ice Cream Social, will be held this year on Sat-
urday, Aug. 10, after the 5 p.m. Mass.

As usual, a variety of flavors of ice cream with all 
the toppings will be featured in 
the “make your own” tradition, 
plus another festive barbecue. All 
is  scheduled on the Church Patio.

 As usual, a large turnout is 
expected, so  help will be needed. 

Dinner will at 5:30 p.m., (or 
after  Saturday Mass).  The menu 
will be Americana with hamburg-
ers, hot dogs, and a “make-your-
own” ice cream sundae. 

Mike Ulibarri, who is chairing 
this year’s event, will lead a worthy contingent of 
Brother cooks working hard at the grill.                             

 You get all that for only $5 per person. 
Tickets will be available the day of the event, or 

emails can be sent to Event Chair Mike Ulibarri at 
mgu@earthlink.net or by calling him at (310) 721-

	 	 	 			 											–		John	Piccolo	photos

FUN FOR ALL: Annual Ice Cream Social returns  Aug.10.  (See Ice Cream Flyer page 4)

 See GK REPORT page 6

 See ICE CREAM SOCIAL page 5

All	had	a	smokin’good	time	at	Council	BBQ



Council Officers
   2013-2014

Grand Knight 
John Blaney, (949) 683-1782
jcblaney@att.net   

District Deputy 102
John Piccolo,  (949) 422-3529
 johnpicc@yahoo.com   

Insurance Field Agent
Mark Yubeta, (949) 322-7266
FAX: (949) 366-0374

Deputy Grand Knight
Mike Lynch, Cell: (949) 683-
1782
michael.lynch@cox.net 

Chancellor
Gary Clack
gcclack@cention.com        

Warden
John Teeter
jteeter@sbcglobal.net

Advocate
Rick Reynolds, 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com

Treasurer
Mike Ulibarri, 916-8336
mgu@earthlink.net

Recorder
Pedro Espinosa
pdpiolin@gmail.com
Inside Guard
Bob Grabot
Outside Guard
Hector Guzman
Financial Secretary
John Ojeda, PGK, 595-0990
Lecturer
Nacho Mena
Trustees 
1st Year: Mike Sofka, PGK
2nd Year: Steve Eggert,  PGK 
770-5468 
3rd Year: Bernie Laituri, 
PGK 422-9814
 
Chapter Delegates
1. John Blaney, GK
2. Mike Sofka, PGK
 Chapter Alternates
1. Steve Eggert, PGK
2. Bernie Laituri, PGK

“I joined the Knights of Columbus because I wanted to have 
brotherhood and donate my services to the church.” True to his 
words, Dante has been freely doing volunteer work as the church 
maintenance man, building things for the Knights and the church. 
He is there helping Brother Knights in need.

 When needed, he’s there with his hammer and red pick up truck 
to do the job.  Dante is an outstanding example who lives up to the 
Knights of Columbus spirit “Surge....with service.”

  Dante’s wife Gay has previously worked in the library, helped 
with can food drives and now is one of the counters for the Sunday 
collection. 

She also does charity knitting and crocheting for Baby Showers 
For Marine Wives, chemo hats for Knots Of Love, and blankets for 
the Abused Children Prevention Of Orange County.

She collects scarves for Operation Gratitude For The Military, 
knits or crochets hats for all branches of the military, and makes lap 
robes for veterans in Long Beach that she delivers.
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Knight	of	the	Month

Knight	of	the	Month	(July	)

Family	of	the	Month

Dante	and	Gay	Ramella

Our July 2013 Knight of the Month is Patrick Larkin, an active 
member of the Knights of Columbus since 2009. He is the Ministry 
leader for Altar Servers, and has continued to serve in his community 
when needed.

Patrick can be seen at almost every Knights function – from 
recycling to the many dinners we organize throughout the year, his 
recent Altar server recognition luncheon, and  helping with Fr. Bill’s 
farewell reception.

In addition, Patrick continues to be a vital member of the festival 
committee, helping plan this year’s Oktoberfest.

Though Patrick prefers to work behind the scenes, by no means 

Francis	Kielty

Patrick	Larkin

by  Ricardo Teano, Retention Committee
 
    If you want a Knight who is a role model of dedication, I have 

an excellent choice: Francis Kielty, known to many as Fran, our  
Knight of the Month for August. 

This Knight of 16 years who could not believe that he is the cho-
sen one, exemplifies the virtues of our KofC Founder Fr .Michael J. 
McGivney. Every morning I am able to attend Mass, I see Fran and 
his wife Mary Ann religiously attend daily mass after which they 
deliver the sacred host to the homebound. 

Sunday, Fran does the same Eucharistic Ministry at 7 a.m.Mass 
and at 8:30 he is back at the choir loft to share his fine voice. He  
has done that over the years.

 See LARKIN page 6

     See KIELTY page 6

                See FAMILY page 6
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GOOD FIT:  Fr. Robert Capone (c), new Grand Knight John Blaney (l) and 
Mike Sofka, PGK, at KofC kmeeting where the new pastor was introduced 
to membership and given a KofC shirt.

                                         Income
                                      
                                        2012-13          2012-13      2013-2014 
                                        Proposed          Actual        Proposed 
            
Total Charitable           $38,500      $35,735.958          $34,830
Total Council               $12,500      $12,581.02            $13,500          
Total Special Events    $12,200      $15,208.00            $16,600
Total Social Income       $6,300        $7,419.68              $8,920         

Total Income          $72,500.00    $70,994.65              $70,850                                                    
                                           
    Expenses
                         
                  2012-13         2012-13      2013-2014 
                                         Proposed          Actual        Proposed 
                                       
 Total Charitable             $37,150                 $34.688.72       $33,800
Total Council                    $1,200                      $696.64         $2,200 
Total Special Events       $11,700                 $16,256.21       $13,200
Total Social Expenses       $4,450                  $3,340.92         $5,200
Total Administrative       $18,000                 $17,734.95       $19,450        

Total Expenses               $72,500              $72,717.44        $73,850 

                                        Funds on hand as of June 30, 2013
                                        Checking                        $12,039.42
                                        Strategic Fund                $50,052.89
                                        Total                               $62,092.31                                                                              

                                           
   

A summary of the Budget proposed for the 2013-2014 Columbian 
year.  Suggestions were received at the  three month of Officers meet-
ings. We votieon this Budget at the Sept. 4 General meeting.  Please 
plan to attend.        –			John	Ojeda,	PGK,	Financial	Secretary

2013-2014	Proposed	Budget

I joined your Grand Knight 
July 13, along with several of your 
Council officers who attended a 
leadership workshop hosted by 
our Orange County chapter. 

At the meeting, we were re-
minded that the new Columbian 
year began July 1 and we have 
new State and Chapter leaders.  

Our new State Deputy is 
Timothy Carvalho (state.dep-
uty@califor-
niaknights.org) 
and our new 
Chapter Presi-
dent is Ronald 
Knowles (kof-
coc@gmai l .
com).  

Both have 
large respon-
sibilities so we 
pray for God’s 
blessings on them as they serve.

As our District Deputy, I 
wanted to mention my goals for 
the upcoming year.  I hope all 
Council leaders will stay focused 
on the requirements for the Star 
award.  

Secondly, I request that each 
Council apply for at least one state 
award. Finally, I hope to work 
with the Grand Knights to be sure 
that  Deputy Grand Knight s are 
fully prepared and ready to step 
into the role as GK next July 1.

 We had a good year and it 
looks like we ended with two 
Star Councils. 

We had full participation in 
many state programs such as 
the ID Drive and Wheelchair 
Foundation. 

 I am honored to serve you as 

Columbian
year	means	
new	leaders
John Piccolo, District Deputy 102

District	Deputy’s	Message

             See DD REPORT page 7
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–	Designed	by	Jim	Breen

SPONSORED BY YOUR KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 9487

   SATURDAY, AUG. 10, 2013
       ABOUT 5:30 P.M.

    (AFTER MASS) 
   ON Santiago CHURCH 

PATIO
   – – –

       HamBURGERS, 
HOT DOGS,

AND A
    “MAKE YOUR OWN”
   ICE CREAM SUNDAE.

     – – –   
To buy tickets $5, 

call or e-mail
Mike Uibarri at 

(310) 721-9260
or mgu@earthlink.net

FAMILY	NIGHT	BBQ	
AND	

ICE	CREAM	SOCIAL

Chef 
Mike
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ICE CREAM:                                    
From page 1

SPONSORED BY YOUR KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 9487
by Mike Ulibarri, Event Chair

The annual Texas Barbecue 
was held July 19, and was a huge 
success thanks to all your help.  

As always, the event started 
the night before (6 p.m) with 
help from many of our brother 
Knights.

 All of us stayed up until the 
wee hours of the night and of 
course a select fewgetting up at 
various times early in the morn-
ing to make sure that the smoked 
meat would be ready in time for 
serving after the 5 p.m. Massn 
Saturday.  

It is hard to recognize every-
one for their help but I would like 
to send special thanks to Dave 
Atkins and Stewart Imagawa for 
the prep work before we even 
started with the patio area. And  
of course, my partner, Pat Larkin.

With their help and all of the 
help from many other Knights,we 
would not have had as successful 
of an event as we did. 

With the money we raised 
from all of your hard work we 
were able to help sponsor the 
Boy Scouts Bishop KevinVann 
food event the next day.

Team efforts
makes BBQ
major success

BISHOP’S VISIT: Bishop Kevin Vance accompanies Fourth Degree Knight 
Ben Niewinski and his proud mother, Vivian, at special Mass.

Bishop Vance comes to Santiago
Bishop Kevin Vance came  to 

our church last month to honor 
the Eagle Scouts of America 
from around South County, an 
event put on by the Boy Scouts 
of Troup 604 and the Knights of 
Columbus, Council 9487.

Bishop Vance said mass at 
12:30 with the Eagle Scouts 
and the 4th degree Knights of 
Columbus leading him into the 

church. The scouts sat up front 
with the Knights Regalia sitting 
in the back of the church. 

Afterward, the scouts had 
a reception in the hall for the 
Bishop with serving lunch and 
taking pictures.  

It was a great turn out with Boy 
Scouts, Cub Scouts, Knights of 
Columbus and families showing 
the Bishop a great time.

It is great to see the Bishop 
get involved with the Boy Scouts 
of America, our future leaders 
throughout the church, commu-
nity and world. 

There was at least 10 Eagle 
scouts honored with the Bishop 
and many more Eagle Scouts 
present from fathers and brothers 
of Troup 604. 

It was a great event that was 
well planned from the leaders of 
the scouts and our own Brother 
Dave Atkins. Thanks to all.

–	John	Blaney,	GK

9160 so he  can reserve tickets.
Plenty of help is needed to make the event a success.  Knights must ar-

rive early to set-up, sell tickets, cook, scoop ice cream, serve, and clean-up. 
Kick-off time is 3 p.m., on the church patio.
Look for the Knights’ table outside church. 
For more information, contact event chairman Mike Ulibarri at (310) 

721-9260 or mgu@earthlink.net

  Pray for W orld Peace
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GK REPORT:                                    
had three new Knights show up 
and help out. 

They got to see and be part 
of the giving and the fun that we 
have at these events. 

We welcome you and hope to 
see you at our next event.

 At 1 p.m.,  the Knights had 
the installation ceremony, which 
seemed to go off without a hitch. 

Afterward, around 30 people 
stayed around to snack on some 
food made up by our Lady 
Knights with the help of brother 
Sam Reila. A job well done! 

I thank everyone who attended 
the installation, as well as my fel-
low officers who were inducted. 

Let’s have a great year!
 On Sunday, the Bishop said 

the 12:30 p.m. Mass and stayed 
around for a nice reception meal 
put on by the Boys Scouts of 
Troop 604 and the Knights of 
Council 9487. 

This event had about 10 Eagle 
Scouts as well as many more 
Eagle fathers and leaders. 

I attended and was very proud 
of each scout and the families.

 Next month, the Knights will 
serve doughnuts outside of the 
church on the second Sunday of 
the month. 

Help is always appreciated   
needed for that project.

•••
The Knights will have another 

fun packed two months coming up 
with the annual Ice Cream Social, 
Aug. 10, a pancake breakfast and 
the barbecue for the council and 
their families.

We are always in need of new 
Knights joining and helping out 
at these events. 

Please contact me if you like 
other things to do such as golf-
ing, recruitment drives, ID Drive, 
which Brother John Ojeda needs 
all the help you can give him.

 Come join in the fun and help 
with charity together

LARKIN:                                    
From page 2

KIELTY:                                                 
From page 2

FAMILY:                                    
 From page 2

does his contributions go unnoticed.  He has been the Ministry Leader 
for the Altar servers over the past two years and has trained more 
than 30 new servers in that span.

Patrick’s family is quite active as well. Daughter Katie went  to 
Haiti to assist with Fr. Marc’s orphanage, and wife Lisa works on 
graphic design pieces for the festival committee and well as design-
ing the flyer for Backyard Theology.

 
        –	John	Blaney,	GK

He dedicates his Wednesday nights  to the required choir prac-
tice to be at his singing peak to our Lord  that Sunday. A 3rd degree 
Knight, he attends our regular monthly meetings and and is visible 
in almost all church activities like spaghetti and Lenten dinners, 
William Breen Tootsie Roll ID Drive, church Festival, blood donor, 
active at the CMF, Catholic Men’s Fellowship on Saturdays. And, a 
two-day weekend is dedicated to the Christian Cursillo Movement 
Retreat called Marriage Encounter  Decolores!

Fran and Mary Ann have four adult siblings and are blessed with 
six grandchildren. 

Congratulation to you Fran for yourdedication to our cause. 

  Dante and Gay are blessed with five childrenand 10 grandchil-
dren.  When they were all living at home, they were very involved 
with Santiago Parish.

  Lisa recently coordinated the Relay for Life, a cancer event 
in Foothill Ranch that was Team HR in memory of all our family 
members who have had cancer.  

It was a 24 hour event and some slept overnight for the closing 
ceremonies in the morning.  Fifteen members of our family partici-
pated in it: Dan and Gay; Lisa, our daughter and her family Mike, 
Courtney and Blake; Michael, our son, and Melissa; Katie, our 
daughter, and Olivia and Marie, Katie’s mother-in-law; Danny, our 
son, Brook, Vida and Cruz.

  This family truly deserves recognition as Family of the month.  
                        –	Ricardo	Teano

 This time of year is upon us again for the 2013 Bill Breen 
Tootsie Roll Drive. The dates have not been confirmed.  We tried 
to schedule it for our Council in November last year but that 
did not work.

It will be held from the third weekend in October to the first 
weekend in November.

Tootsie Roll Drive is coming 
From page 1

   See DRIVE page 9



Gene Ganley Recycling Report

Roger and Mo Boivin, 
Leo Alvarado, 

Jay and Joan Donahue, 
Gerry and Vivian Dubois, 

David Farage, 
Hector Guzman, 

Bob Morgan, 
John Ojeda, 

Dan Ramella, 
Ricardo Teano, 
Otis Givenrod, 
Joe Schulte, 

Stewart Imagawa, 
Mike McCormack, 
George Nothhelfer,

 Alfonso Lopez, 
Chuck Agozino, 

John Honus, 
Roger Cazian,

 Domingo Roldan, 
Tom Egan.

– Compiled by George Nothhelfer
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Thanks to 

Monday, 

Tuesday 

Volunteers

July’s $2,033 lifts all-
time totals past $366K

by George Nothhelfer, Program Chair
 

For July we made $2,033, raising all-time  
total earnings to $366,606.  The dedication that 
we have is great and ensures us a very success-
ful program.  

We look forward to seeing all of you Saturday, 
Aug. 10.

We had a great day last month and were very busy however we 
need more Knights to appear (more of our new guys). Come try it 

out you’ll like it and it is for a great cause.  We 
have relocated the drop-off area down by the new 
storage area.  

This will allow us to hold more bins and be 
more efficient in processing our recyclables. We 
did have support last month but need more Knights 
earlier in the day (7-10 a.m.). 

This is when we bring in all of the recyclables 
from the two mobile home parks and there is a lot 
to go through.  This is a once a month program 
and a great way to help us out in the greatest 
contribution to our Council’s success.  

We do not have the teens to help out since they 
no longer need hours and the school year has ended.

If anyone has any leads on businesses to include architectural 
companies that have excess catalogs to donate, please let me know.

•••
A special thanks to our Monday and Tuesday morning crew for 

all the dedication and extra hours they spend in making the program 
a success. 

A special greeting and welcome to our newest Monday/Tues-
day guy Tom Egan.  You have no idea what additional time and 
effort is spent by these people until you come and investigate.   
     We invite any of you to stop and visit this important operation 
anytime between 7-8 a.m. either day. These people are not all retiree’st 
hat help. Several of us have full time jobs.

 We generate 40 percent more of our program from this group. 
We need more of our retirees to help for a couple of hours on 

Mondays and Tuesdays. 
Climb off that couch and give us a hand for a while. Everyone 

has a good time.
Thanks and “Hats Off” to all listed below:
Dan Ramella, Richard Mills, Gerry H. Dubois, John Teeter, Ri-

cardo Teano, John Ojeda, Don Blankenship, Jose Lopez, Bob Grabot, 
Joe DeProspero, Ignacio (Nacho) Mena, Stewart Imagawa, Dennis 
DeRosia, Joe DeProspero, Bob Kupfert, Bryan Hlavin, Marisol 
Brito, Los Ceja, Leo Alvarado, Joe Merchant, Jay Donahue, Bob 
Birljy, Ramon Navarro, David Atkins, Dick Gregg, Charles Young, 
Pat Larkin, Claude Makin, Pat Walloch, Mike Sofka. 

your District Deputy and very 
proud of each of the four Councils 
in my District. 

•••
    For Brother Knights, I thank 

you for your continued prayers 
and get-well cards as I continue 
my cancer treatment.  

My next big step is surgery 
Aug. 1, followed by at least a 
three month recovery.  

Your compassion means a lot 
to Penny and me.

DD REPORT:                                    
From page 3



        

 

               Program Chairman’s Report
            Save these dates for upcoming noteworthy events. Also, refer to the Council calendar on the 
last page of this Newsletter. Call or e-mail the DGK and Program Chairman, Mike Lynch, michael-
lynch@catholic.org (949) 837-9342, if you have an item(s) to present at the next Council General 
Business meeting. Email the Program Chairman with any articles you request be included in this  
Newsletter.

	August	2013
8/2  Friday: First Friday of adoration
8/5/6  Monday and Tuesday Mobile Home Park Recycling
8/7  Council General Business Meeting, Please attend 7:30 pm (A decade of the Rosary will 

begin at 7:20 sharp.
8/10 Saturday: Recycling, 7 a.m.-noon. Please help out for any time you can spare. Contact 

George Nothhelfer
8/10  Ice Cream Social, after 5 p.m. Mass on the patio
8/11  Sunday: Coffee and Doughnuts on the Patio
8/12/13  Monday and Tuesday: Mobile Home Park Recycling
8/19/20 Monday and Tuesday: Mobile Home Park Recycling
8/21  Wednesday: Officers Meeting, all are welcome.
8/26-27 Monday and Tuesday: Mobile Home Park Recycling
8/22  Thursday: Chapter Business Meeting. All are is welcome.
  
Look	for	more	upcoming	events	by	e-mail-	E-mail	Brother	PGK	Steve	Eggert,	steveeg-

gert@gmail.com.	if	you	are	not	getting	his	e-mails
                                                        

Scheduled	Ceremonials
                                            
																																																																																		First	Degree

Aug. 10  Santa Ana Council 1842 (Spanish) Immaculate Heart of Mary,  Saturday 1100 S Center, 
Santa Ana. Candidates 5:30 p.m.,Degree 6.
Aug. 19  Father Kass, 3526 Father Kass Council Hall, Monday  8410 Kass Dr. Buena Park. Candi-
dates 7, Degree, 7:30
Aug. 22 Pope John Paul I Council 6020 St. Bonaventure Church, Thursday, 16400 Springdale Hun-
tington Beach. Candidates 7, Degree 7:30.

					Second	Degree

Aug. 6  Holy Spirit Parish Hall, Tuesday, 17270 Ward St., Fountain Valley.7,7:30.
Aug. 14 St. Columban Council Hall, Wednesday, 7836 Westminster Ave.,Westminster,7, 7:30.
Aug. 28 Our Lady of Fatima Hall, Wednesday, 105 Esparanza,  San Clemente, Ca. 7, 7:30.                                                                     

Third	Degree
To be announced

Ceremonials
					First		Degrees : St. Columban’s Council 3926, Westminster. Second Wednesday of odd months Holy 
Spirit Council 9667, Fountain Valley, First Tuesday of odd  months. Father Kass Council 3526, Buena 
Park, third Monday of every month. Fr. Louis F. Knight Council 12451, Dana Point, second Thursday 
of odd months. St. Bonaventure Council 6020, Immaculate Heart of Mary (Spanish). Third Thursday 
of even months, Second Saturday.
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           See REPORT page 9



July		Program		Highlights

July 10 meeting started promply at 7:30. The reading of the 
minutes waived. 

√ Treasurer’s Report: Checking, $26,474.98; Vanguard 1,    
$6,144.37; Vanguard 2, $26,239.49.

√ Financial Secretary’s report 
Receipts total $13,19.51.

√ Reports and resolutions:
• Aug. 17 trip to tecate for Father Bills Church in Mexico 

meets at 7 a.m. in the kitchen.
• Car donations offer points for buying aprons
• Anual I.D. Drive set for Oct. 17-18-19, confirmation for 

participating stores required.
• Two garage refrigerators and one file cabinet  for donation 

to any one that can use them.
 • Dynamic Catholic books are available for $3 donation .
•  Youth ministry commitment to invest in youth leadership
•  Adoration sign up with Bernie Liaturi for First Friday.
•  Aug. 10 Ice Cream Social, help needed flipping burgers, 

hot dogs.
•  Mens retreat in Madre Dolorosa Sept 20.
•  We are committed to conform and support our new Pas-

tor’s requests.
•  Recycling revenue for previous month was $1,900, ac-

cording to Program Chair George Nothhelfer.
•  We must commit to get New Knights involved

√  Golf Tournament:
Program Chair Jim Marchetta reported a  profit of $3,809 

from the annual event held each June.

√ Special Olympics 
Will require a donation of $1,400 and Council owes  $461.13.

...Vivat Jesus!

– Compiled by Pedro David Espinosa, Recorder
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       	Second	Degrees:		
					
	 	 	District 94, Buena Park, fourth 
Sunday of odd months. District 91 
Holy Spirit 9667, First Tuesday in 
February, June and October. Dis-
trict 92, St Columban 3926, Sec-
ond Wednesday in even months. 
District 97, San Clemente, fourth 
Wednesday of even months.

Protocol For All
 Exemplifications

Candidates and observers will 
dress in a manner fitting the dignity 
of Formal Knights of Columbus 
Ceremonials. Collared shirts, dress 
slacks, socks and shoes are the 
minimum standard. Shorts, tee shirts, 
sandals, jeans and similarly casual 
attire are considered inappropriate. A 
jacket and tie are the desired standard 
for Third Degree Exemplifications.

First degree candidates should 
arrive with a Council Representative,

preferably the Financial Secre-
tary, who has his signed form 100 
which has been read and approved 
by the Candidate’s Council.

The representative will provide 
the candidate’s Rosary, Membership 
Card, and copy of “These Men We 
Call Knights” to the Host Council.

He will also certify that the 
Candidate has signed the gaining 
Council’s Constitutional Role prior 
to arriving at the Exemplification.

Please notify the Chapter Cere-
monials Chairman in case of change.

 From page 8

We were No. 1 in the state 
again last year and will do our best 
again this year with your help.  

Please be ready to say “Yes, I 
can help” when called and asked 
to do so.
–	JOhn	Ojeda,	ID	Drive	Chair

REPORT:                                    

DRIVE:                            
From page 6



Council 9487 Advertising Corner
ACCESS >

Exterminator Service Inc.
Complete Termite & Pest Control

Roger Sonnenfeld
Lic. No. OPR10569

Orange County
(714) 630-6310
       Fax                                     Toll Free                                     Inland Empire
(714) 630-5295                         1-877-522-2377                         (951) 693-4603 
www.accessext.com                 Serving Southern California       roger@accessext.com
                                    

                      ‘Call us for what’s buggin’ you”
          
                             Residential >   Industrial >  Commercial >

       
       

               • Whole Life  • Term • Annuities 
                   • Long Term Care • IRA               
               Knights of Columbus  

                INSURANCE
                  Mark F. Yubeta, FIC

                Phone: (949) 322-7266
                 FAX: (949) 366-0374    
               mark.yubeta@kofc.org                

PAUL A. SHISBEY, EA
Income	Tax	Consultant

Retired L.R.S. Agent / Appeals Officer 
30 Years Experience

Phone/Fax
(949) 215-6937                     24192 McCoy Road
pshisbeyea@cox.net                  Lake Forest, Ca 92630

YourCarsultant.com
“Making car buying and selling simple”

                       Eric Schechter
      Automobile Consultant

    Phone (949) 842-1566           Fax: (949) 586-8275
   www.yourcarsultant.com     yourpilot111@msn.com 

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

More Ads on Next Page
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Advertising Rates:  The cost is $60 a year for a 
business card size ad, and $40 a year for each 
additional business card size (3.5 inches x 2 
inches) purchased (If you purchase and ad the 
size of two business cards, the cost is $100/
year.)   Get  your  business card advertised 
in the next issue of this Newsletter by calling 
Brother Ricardo Teano now at  273-8940. 

       

                               -  Page 11 -

       

Benedict Del Rosario and Jim Carlin gained full 
Knighthood when they join the 3rd degree ceremony 
June 30 at the St. Pius V Parish Hall in Buena Park.

Eighty-nine candidates made the degree from 
various  councils. 

There were about  same  number of sideliners 
whose presence give direct support to the morale 
of the incoming candidates. 

Sideliners were Brothers Ignacio Mena, Julio 
Martinez, Charlie Young and Ricardo Teano. Ray 
Warner was at the ceremony on his last day as State 
Deputy. 

Candidate Father Henry of Uganda added dignity 
to the occasion. Families enjoyed cowboy style 
dinner steak after the ceremony. 

The Third Degree team  included Charlie Young 
as Worthy Warden and Ignacio Mena as the Cer-
emonial Guard.

  				–	Ricardo	Teano,	Membership	Committee

Two Brothers get Third Degrees 



       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

       

	 	 	 	

       

       

       

       

       

	 	 	 	

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

            – Compiled by John Ojeda, PGK

       

              

       

       

       

       

                            

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

       

       

              

       

       

              

       
       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

Service Program Directors

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       
       

       

       

       

       

       

Program Chairman
Mike Sofka (949) 588-8307
expk2wn@earthlink.net
Newsletter Editor
Jim Breen, 837-5567
jimbreen@lwsbnews.com 
KofC Webmaster Jerry 
Delmore jcdelmore@
cox.com 
Council Director
Pat Bole, 837-3679
pipperbole@aol.com
Youth Director
Joseph Vincent, 713-6770
lillian.vincent@cox.net
Church Maintenance
Gene Ganley, PGK
586-8270
Retention Chairmen
Ricardo Teano, 273-8940
ricardo8199@att.net
Robert Birtja,583-0911
birtja@cox.net
Membership Director
Ricardo Teano
Bilingual Membership
Jose Lopez,586-6019
jalrum@sbcglobal.net
Pedro Espinosa,283-0060
pdpiolin@gmail.com
Scholarship Chair
Ken Allen, PGK, 458-2963
kenallenfh@hotmail.com
Public Relations
Pat Larkin 
Recycling 
George Nothhelfer, 859-3203 
Gene Ganley, PGK 586-8270.
Fr. McGivney Guild Advocate
Rick Reynolds (949) 265-
3408 
rreynolds@bwslaw.com
KofC Insurance Field Agent 
Mark Yubeta, 322-7266
mark.yubeta@kofc.org
Bereavement
Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Sickness
Eric Schechter 586-8275
Fourth Degree
Bill Priester, 457-0230
Pro Life/DaySharing/Holy 
Hour Bernie Laituri, 770-5468

       

Many things happen in our lives every year. We at Bishop Johnson 
Council wish to make sure we keep you informed.  To do so we have 
asked many times for information to acknowledge you and your wife.  
Also we want you to learn about the Knights all over the world.

Are you getting the monthly Columbia magazine from Supreme? It’s 
full of news and religious articles every month.  If you moved or are 
not getting the magazine please let me know.  Confirm you address so 
I can make sure it is on Supreme records correctly.

Did you see your birthday, and  your wife’s birthday,  and your anni-
versary acknowledged in the monthly Council newsletter this last year?  
If not send me the information, simply the month and day.

You can email me at john.ojeda@cox.net or call me at 949-813-4320, 
or leave a message at my home phone 949-595-0990.	–		JOhn	Ojeda,	FS

Send	us	birthdays,	anniversaries
and	help	us	keep	you	informed
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01 Bob/Mary Grabot

02 Peter/Beau Kellen

03 Charles/Christine Goebel

03 Andy/Irene Shields

03 Michael/Susan Ranahan

04 Martin/Carol Bender

05 Patrick/Katherine Kane

08  Jun/Norma Laudencia

10 Dee/Chip Orlowski

11 Wes/Nancy Kobayashi

12 Steve/Traci Eggert

13  Gene/Iva Ganley

16 David/Jennifer Mulholland

23 Randall/Janet Gamache

25 John/Ruth Stevens

25 Michael/Marcia McCormack

27 James/Wilma Marchetta

28 Paul/Nancy Coulter

29 Francisco/Lupe Palop

30 Raymond/Jodie Nopper

30 Bob/Wende Borowski

31 Robert/Carolyn Signorile

31 Chris/Carie Sauritch 

 

 
21 Dante Ramella
21 Leonard Nelson
22 Pearl Breen
 22 Gary Clack
22 Mary Grabot
22 Chris Smith
23 Jessica Alvarado        
23 Mary Ojeda
23 George Rodrigo
24 John Teeter
25 Linda Bibona
26 Judy Morgan
26 Ron Fernandez
27 Jim Marchetta
27 David Ross
27 Melle-Lou   DelRosario
28 Augustine Saimon
28 Jeanette McShane
28 Christopher Poli
29 John Casabiacana
29 John Stevens
29 Andrew Shields
29 Jean Gregg
30 Sharon Benedetto 
30 Anthony Walker
30 Jessica Williams
31 Jose Goncalves
31 Sara Lieske
31 Jill Lynch
31 Rosa Rios
31 Karen Gamarra

01 Linda Desmond
01 Jan Blankenship
1 Thomas Haas
01 James Lamperis
01 Elizabeth Ramirez
01 Ernie Ramirez
02 Jean Sofka
04 Ron Surak
05 Mike Driscoll
05 Roger Banowetz
06 Michael Bontell
07 Peter Kellen 
07 Ben Niewinski
08 Augustus Ajawara
08 Michael Hickey
09 Joel Ingrassia
09 John Gallegos 
09 Joseph Micalizo 
09 James Kattapuram
10 Susan Ranahan
11 David Keele
12 Joseph Lozano
12 Steven Valderrama
12 Michael Fuller
13 Pat Walloch
13 Dominic Rainone
14 Francis Kielty
15 Bob Birtja
15 Matt Groff
15 Pete Stevenson
16 Francisco Palop
19 Elodia Goncalves

              

August 
Birthdays

August
Anniversaries



       

       

       

	 	 	 		 	 	 	

       

Officers
Meeting

Chapter
Meeting

Chapter
   Business 
  Meeting

Veterans
Day

All Souls
Day

K of C Bishop William R. Johnson Council 9487  
 August 2013      

Gen Meeting
7:20 p.m.

Officers
 Meeting
7:30 p.m.

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

Chapter
Meeting

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Coffee &
Doughnuts

on Patio

Mobil Park 
Recycling

7-9:30 a.m.

Feast of the
Assumption
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Recycling
7-noon

Ice Cream Social
After Mass

First Friday
Adoration

                                                 1          2            3

        4            5           6            7              8          9             10

       11          12          13           14     15           16           17

       18           19           20         21          22          23           24

        25            26          27        28          29          30           31                                     


